






minutes 12-01-22 

the fifty-year anniversary serving Tennessean 's. The Executive Director Report was approved on 
a motion by Mayor Keltner and seconded by Metro/Co. Mayor Sloan Stewart. Motion carried. 

Other: 

Mr. Rosson said the Agency would like to give all benefit eligible full-time or part-time employees 

a day off without using leave, as a Christmas gift to them. The day wi II have to be used during a 
specific time frame and coordinated with other staff members in their office and their immediate 
supervisor. The Agency gift to employees was approved on motion by Mayor Lay and seconded 

by Mr. Spearman. Motion carried. 

The 2022-2023 SCHRA Holiday Calendar was reviewed and approved on motion by Mayor 

Keltner and seconded by Mayor Stewart. Motion canied. 

The governing board and other attendees received a copy of the SCI-IRA 2021-2022 Annual 
Report. Executive Assistant Rebecca Palmer gave a brief discussion regarding the Annual Report 

and was approved on motion by Mr. Spearman and seconded by Co. Executive David Morgan. 

Motion can·ied. 

Deputy Director discussed senior staff meeting together for a productive review of the SCI-IRA 

Strategic Plan. Ms. Brown summarized the plan that was delivered to the board and said since this 

is the Agency renewal year we will move to a five-year plan as recommended by CSBG. As 

demographics change for clients and our communities. The staff analyzed the needs assessment 
and looked at our strength and ways to address the weaknesses. Directors purposefully connected 

their goals and with the six goals of CSBG on focusing on the helping low-income people become 
more self-sufficient, improving their living conditions, making sure low-income people own a 
stake in their community, continue to partner and collaborate with supporters and other ervice 

providers, increase agencies capacity to achieve results, and continue to look for ways to 

strengthening low-income/vulnerable populations, suppmtive systems, to help them achieve their 

potential. 

Next, Ms. Brown discussed the Agency-Wide Risk Assessment Annual Update manual which 

addressed the areas in need from 202 l mano-Y-ola, LLC, RA. A committee was formed of senior 
staff members which met to review original plan, update status, and add any new issues. The 
Facilities Management, Human Resources, Information Technology, Financial Management, 
Communication, and Governance were the six areas focused on in the risk assessment. Mr. 
Anthony Taylor made a motion to approve the Strategic Plan 2022-2027 and Agency-Wide Risk 

Assessment Annual Update and it was seconded by Mr. Spearman. Motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Co. Mayor Keltner and seconded by Mr. Spearman 
with no fu1ther business. Motion carried. 
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